



**Minutes of HR Quarterly Meeting
held on Monday 7th Sept 2015
at Anglim's**

Present

Apologies

Absent

J Anglim
M Anglim
J Barber
H McLuckie
A Mudle
R Noke
L Lewis
J Simmonds
K Shiels
S Stone
S Henry
S Renyard
I Banks
S. Stone

I Ordish

S Sleath
C Harris
L Stovell

1. Membership

Kim Cotton attended the meeting as she will soon be taking over from Helen. We thanked Helen for her good work whilst holding the position and wished her well with her forthcoming addition to her family.

Membership stands at 172, 64 of which are EA registered. "Paysubsonline" has gone live and now available on our Intranet page. Still to chase up those who have not joined.

2. Treasurer's Report

Account summary: £1664 in bank but £2300 taken out for SHM and Xmas dinner/dance. However still leaves outgoings of -£1082 over our income.

The expenditure does include new gazebo and frame £225.

With funds tight an increase to our subs must be considered at the forthcoming AGM.

3. Coaching

Sessions are still well supported, also grass sessions.

Training schedule added for Sept/October sessions.

4. Club Kit

Leonora not present

5. Hants Road Race League

First race of the 2015/6 season took place at Overton on the 6th Sept with both men's and ladies teams taking part.

Hardley's Solent Half will be the next fixture.

Adrian will not be able to attend the next HAA meeting – MJA/RN to attend

Club championship race to be selected after HAA AGM.

6. Cross Country

Fixtures for next winter's series were published after recent AGM.
Season starts on 6th Oct at Farley Mount.
An appeal by the league for a club to host the 5th race in Feb 16

7. CC6 League

Ian was not present but sent the following;-

With regards to the CC6, I can you inform the meeting that I attended the AGM on 26/8/15 and can summarise that meeting as follows:

Dates were agreed for the forthcoming season, with our own event to be hosted on Nov 22nd. Jeremy has kindly posted the full fixture list on the Hardley site.

Fees are maintained at £50 per club.

Mick [Anglim] has arranged the Forestry permit for all the forest races.

In Martins absence, Di Mattingly has agreed to take over the race results.

Requests were made by Itchen Spitfires and Southampton Tri, to join the league this season. The subject was discussed and the general consensus was we should be encouraging new groups to join. However, with the constraints on forest courses and car parking we are not in a position to allow them to join this year. It was agreed that the league would be reviewed and look into the possibly of an East/West split into 2 league and maybe a coming together of both leagues at the larger venues. The RR10 committee are also to discuss the same subject and maybe their solution will have an influence on the CC6 decision as they will have to uncover venues on the East side of the town to accommodate larger numbers.

8. Exbury 5M

Exbury accounts complete. £910 received from entry fees.

£700 paid to charity Tree of Hope. leaving a balance of £600 in the account.

Martin Loveless not available to help organising next year on 29th March as in Oz (back on the 24th). Consider 10k course as more popular. (site Lepe Foreshore visit deemed not safe, therefore 5M event again)

9. Solent Half

Need to check now many entries to date

Race Publicity stepped up with leaflets on cars at events (also other local noticeboards in the area that are nil cost to use.

Check Hardley garage for mile markers.

10. Website

Jeremy has given the kit page a makeover. Website updated to the usual excellent standard.

11. Publicity

Local noticeboards required to publicise club (A5 Flyer) Bells Furniture Shop/Natwest Bank ?

12. Social

- Christmas Dinner Dance booked at Le Blaireau, Brockenhurst 12th Dec. £31 /head for 3 courses. (£5 deposit required). Mini-bus optional if demand is there. Final numbers required by end October. Reserved 40 places- 36 already booked.
- Possible Quiz night with Totton RC
- Continuing the Monthly Thursday night social run into the Autumn.

13. AOB

- Hardley to enter the Hythe RAFT Race next year ?
- Reminder for Xmas Handicap at Hawk Hill.20th Dec.
- No Test Way Relay this year as Totton have decided not to host.
- Shelves of Hardley Garage requested by Adrian

Many thanks to Mick & Jan for hosting the meeting and for providing refreshments.

Date of Next Meeting

Monday 7 December @ Chris Harris's - 5 Barclay Mews , Hythe SO45 3RQ

Ray Noke

Meeting closed 9.10 pm

Minuted by Ray Noke for Hardley Runners